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DATE:   June 5, 2017 

FROM: MCO HEAD OFFICE – TECHNICAL DEPARTMENT 

TO: ALL SURVEYORS  

 

SUBJECT:   IMPORTANT INFORMATION  

           
 

 

 

 

Dear Sir(s): 

 

MACOSNAR CORPORATION, would like to bring you into attention that: 

 

The Paris Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) has announced that it will be conducting a 

concentrated inspection campaign (CIC) jointly with the Tokyo MoU. 

 

The CIC will focus on navigation safety, including Electronic Chart Display Information Systems 

(ECDIS). The Black Sea MoU will also participate in same CIC campaign. 

 

The campaign will be held for three months, beginning 01 September 2017 through 30 November 

2017. During this time, Port State Control (PSC) Officers are expected to use a standard 

questionnaire, which will be published in August 2017. 

 

The new CIC was announced during Paris MoU 35th anniversary meeting in Poland, where many 

issues were discussed. Also, the methodology for calculating flag and recognized organization 

(RO) performance, used for the targeting of ships for inspection, is being reviewed. 

 

The Committee agreed to move towards a new scheme to replace the current White-Grey-Black 

List and RO performance List in the near future.  During the meeting high importance was given 

to the report of the Concentrated Inspection Campaign (CIC) on MLC, 2006. The CIC was 

carried out from September to November 2016. The general conclusion was that the results show 

a proper implementation of the MLC requirements on board the ships inspected, and compliance 

on the MLC areas focused on in the questionnaire. 

 

The Committee adopted the 2016 Annual Report, including the White, Grey and Black List and 

the performance list of recognized organizations and informed that the lists will be published in 

early June and used for targeting purposes from 1 July 2017. Moreover, the Annual Report will 

be published by the end of July this year. 

 

Paris MoU said that the number of ships which have been refused access to the region after 

multiple detentions has increased from 11 to 20.   

 



Five ships have been refused access for the second time. This demonstrates the effectiveness of 

the New Inspection Regime. The Committee noted that the detention percentage has increased 

from 3.3% to 3.8%. 

 

 

Please make necessary arrangements in order to comply with the above mentioned inspections. 

 

Kindly notify Masters, Ship owners and all concerned parties. 

 
  
 

Kindest Regards 

 

 

 

ISABEL VALENCIA 

MCO HEAD OFFICE 

Technical Department 

MACOSNAR CORPORATION 
Phone: (507) 2790145 

Fax:     (507) 2364591 

email:   depto_tecnico@macosnar.com 
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